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12th Annual General Meeting

Notice is hereby given that the 12th Annual General Meeting of the Golf 
Managers Association of New Zealand Incorporated is to be held on Thursday 
27, October 2022, at 10.30am at the Remuera Golf Club, 120 Abbotts Way 
Remuera. As permitted under the Constitution, the Board has provided for both 
in person participation as well as attendance via Zoom.

Agenda and Business
1.	 Welcome, In Attendance/Apologies
2.	 Confirmation of Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting 28 November 2021
3.	 Matters Arising
4.	 President’s and Financial Report – Richard Nauck
5.	 Notices of Motion 
6.	 Confirmation of Officers 

The Golf Managers Association of New Zealand (GMA) Executive Board comprises 
eight ordinary members including six representatives appointed by their branches 
and two Independent Directors. 

Appointed Representatives: 
Northern Branch			   Matt Owen, Pupuke GC 
Bay of Plenty Branch 		  Michael Williams, Mt Maunganui GC  
Waikato Branch 			   Travis Gawler CCM, Hamilton GC
Central Branch  			   Amy Sidford, Boulcott’s Heritage Farm GC 
Northern South Island Branch 	 Vacant
Southern South Island Branch 	 Shelley Duncan PGA, Otago GC
All appointed representatives are one year into a two year term.

Independent Representatives:
Richard Nauck PGA BCom, Titirangi GC  
Matt Guzik CCM CCE, Tara Iti GC 
Both independent representatives are one year into their two-year terms.

7.	 Executive Officer Update
8.	 General Business

An industry forum will follow the AGM.

Notice of items of general business must be advised in advance of the meeting to the 
Executive Officer eo@gmanz.co.nz by 5.00pm Thursday 20, October 2022.

Des Topp
Executive Officer
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Our Purpose
Our PURPOSE is to have more members accessing out multi-level 
support offerings more often.

Our Vision
Our VISION is to be the best in providing a quality service and 
delivery of club management opportunities in New Zealand.

Our Values
Excellence  |  Professionalism  |  Integrity  |  Positivity
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An advertising campaign back 
in the 90s, for a very pricey 
watch, declared “you never 
actually own a Patek Philippe. 
You merely look after it for the 
next generation.”  If there was 
ever a mantra for managers 
in our industry, I think this 
could be it.  So many of our 
clubs have incredibly rich 
histories, and we build on 
the foundations laid by those 
who have gone before.  What 
legacy will be leave? How will 
we add to those rich histories?

At GMA, as we enter our 13th 
year, our focus and purpose 
remains providing you with 
the resources, support and 
training you need to do 
your job well.  Our values of 
Excellence, Professionalism, 
Integrity and Positivity are 
not only beacons for us to 
navigate by, but hallmarks of 
our great industry and those 
that work in it.

To be honest though, some 
of those values have been 
tested as we enter the third 
year of this pandemic-shaped 
world.  As managers, with all 
the normal demands of our 
multi-faceted roles, when 
faced with the ongoing fatigue 
of operating in a very tough 

environment, keeping our 
commitment to excellence, 
professionalism and positivity 
has been challenging.

If there was ever a time for 
us to lean into the resources 
and support GMA provides, 
it is now.  As I have traveled 
about and listened to the 
war-stories of managers, time 
and time again, the network, 
commraderie and shoulder 
to lean on, has been the 
common denominators of the 
conversations.

While each of us are building 
the legacies of our own clubs, 
collectively we continue 
to build the legacy of our 
industry.  That collective 
sharing of ideas, wisdom and 
support is not only vital to 
the work we do, but is vital 

for each of us to thrive as 
individuals and professionals.

Speaking of legacies, GMA 
continues to build its own.  
At this juncture, I’d like to 
thank Chris Davies, who 
retired from his role as 
President at the last AGM.  
His tireless work from the 
very beginning has provided 
us an amazing foundation on 
which to continue to build this 
organisation.  Thankfully, his 
wisdom and insight continues 
to be offered in an advisory 
role.

Education
This past year, despite the 
continued Covid disruptions, 
GMA’s BMI Education 
programme continued its 
growth, with multiple courses, 
increased reach in those 
attending and three new 
Certified Club Managers.

The 2022/2023 schedule of 
courses is already in place 
with courses later this year 
already nearing capacity.  
Stephen Gee, who was 
appointed Club and Workforce 
Development Manager with 
Golf NZ, has partnered with us 
in the delivery of our courses.  
His experience, expertise 
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and passion for teaching 
continues to be a great asset 
to our organisation.

Obviously, our entire 
programme is built on CMAA 
and Jason Koenigsfeld’s 
teams work out of the States.  
The programme truly is 
world-class and provides 
international accreditation to 
those that participate.

Resources
An area that saw incredible 
growth this past year, was our 
members accessing many of 
the templates, whitepapers 
and management resources. 
For many of our members, the 
discovery of what can only 
be described as a treasure 
trove of material that Des has 
collected over many years, 
was a highlight of the year.  So 
many of us, reinvent the wheel 
at each of our clubs, when 
there is little need with what 
is available.  If you are working 
on a new policy, manual, 
contract, etc, before you start, 
reach out to Des.  Chances 

are he’ll have something you 
can use.

Recruitment
Another area that saw growth 
this past year was GMA’s 
offering of recruitment 
management for clubs.  
With Des’ many years in 
our industry, combined 
with the networks of those 
on our board, GMA is aptly 
positioned to help club’s 
recruit, interview and place 
the talent they need in their 
organisations.  Using GMA for 
this process not only ensures 
a fantastic placement, but also 
immediately embeds the new 
placement within the GMA 
network of support.

The Future
As we look at the next year, 
Des and the board have a 
large schedule of work in front 
of it.  I’ve highlighted just a 
few of the projects we will 
work on below:
•	 Growing our membership 

numbers
•	 Planning the 2023 

Conference
•	 Growing our partnership 

with Golf NZ and GMA 
Australia

•	 Building an online portal 
for member access to 
resources

•	 Developing additional 
industry best practice 
papers and templates

•	 Growing our recruitment 
arm

•	 Participate in the CMAA 
conference in the US

Lastly, we are here for you.  
Our industry will only ever be 
as strong as our members.  
If you need support, do not 
hesitate to reach out.  It truly 
is why each of us are here.

Thank you to Des Topp, he is 
the heart of our organisation, 
and to our partners, your loyal 
and continued support is 
amazing.

Richard Nauck
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ten students who have now 
completed their Certified 
Club Manager - CCM 
qualification.  We have a 
further four candidates, 
Richard Nauck, David 
Herbert, Terry Yacyshen, 
Raj Goundon and Dylan 
Lindstrom who having 
completed 5 years of study 
are now looking to qualify 
by attending the final BMI 
Review Course and passing 
the examination in Sydney in 
November 2022. 

The educational 
programme again proved 

Congratulations to Andrew 
Jackson, General Manager 
Muriwai Golf Links, who was 
awarded the Golf Managers 
Association of New Zealand 
Club Car 2021 Club Manager 
of the Year Award. 

Andrew was recognised 
for his tremendous work 
on environmental issues in 
conjunction with DOC and 
running a very successful 
Charles Tour event. Two 
other applicants Michelle 
Campbell CCM General 
Manager Hastings Golf Club  
and Dylan Lindstrom were 
highly commended.

The Club Management 
Association of America 
(CMAA) endorsed BMI 
educational programme 
continues to be GMA 
NZ’s major focus. With 3 
candidates graduating 
during the year, namely Chris 
Davies CCM, Hugo Littlejohn 
CCM and Neville Bamford 
CCM, we can proudly record 

Business Management Institute

Education Report
popular amongst the club 
management industry 
workforce but again was 
heavily affected by COVID 
lockdowns with two courses 
being postponed. We were 
still able to run three courses 
BMI Leadership Principles, 
BMI Food and Beverage 
Management and BMI 
Review course and exam 
welcoming 7 new entrants 
to the programme in the 
process.

The BMI programme is led 
by Stephen Gee, the Golf 
New Zealand Club and 
Workforce Development 
Manager and his efforts 
and the support from Golf 
New Zealand are duly 
recognised. Also deserving 
recognition are Michael van 
de Elzen - Garden to Table 
Cookery School, Liz Perkins 
of the Hospitality Company, 
Mike Rondel Partner BDO 
Christchurch, and Matt Guzik 
GM Tara Iti Golf Club who 
provided expert input into 
the courses. 



Annual Report 2022 11

Business Management Institute 2022 -2023 Schedule
BMI Club Management		  Auckland			   31 Oct - 4 Nov 2022
BMI Club Management		  Auckland			   Feb 2023
BMI GM/COO Course		  Auckland			   Mar 2023
BMI Leadership Principles		  Auckland			   Apr 2023
BMI Golf Management		  Auckland			   May 2023
BMI Review Course			   Auckland			   Apr/May 2023

National Conferences 2022 -2023 Schedule
GMA/NZSANZ Conference		  Wellington			   August 
2023

International Conferences 2022 -2023 Schedule
CMAA Conference			   Orlando			   Feb 2023

Club Management Association of America(CMAA) World Conferences and BMI 
Education Programme
COVID-19 affected the 2021 CMAA World Conference with the result it was run as a virtual 
event. Several GMA members took the opportunity to ZOOM in to keep up to date with all 
the latest developments.
Dr Jason Koenigsfeld and the CMAA continue to be the major education support network 
for all aspects of our BMI educational programme. Jason’s and his team’ expertise is 
invaluable and is acknowledged with sincere thanks.
New Zealand Golf Industry Council – Golf Matters Conference 
With the 2020 Conference cancelled because of COVID-19 the focus now shifts to the 
Whole of Golf “Golf Matters” Conference planned for August 8-10, 2022, to be held at the 
Te Pae Exhibition Centre in Christchurch. It is expected that many GMA NZ members will 
attend this event which will bring all sectors of the golfing community together for the first 
time.

L to R: Andrew Jackson GM Muriwai Golf Links, A J Jones Golf Operations Hastings Golf Club. Heimata Heather Food and 
Beverage Operations Manager Royal Auckland and Grange Golf Club, Richard Nauck General Manager Titirangi Golf Club. 

Michelle Campbell CCM General Manager Hastings Golf Club, David Herbert General Manager  Waitemata Golf Club



Annual Report 202212

CONGRATULATIONS
TO

THE GOLF MANAGERS’ ASSOCIATION OF NEW ZEALAND
CLUB CAR

2022 CLUB MANAGER OF THE YEAR

Andrew Jackson, General Manager, Muriwai Golf Links
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Our Partners
 

The Association maintains a very strong working relationship with Dean Murphy the CEO and 
his team at Golf New Zealand and applaud the world class work they are doing. We always 
look forward to the rollout of their new initiatives. The continuing increase in membership and 
playing numbers are ample proof their work is continuing to pay dividends.
Stephen Gee’s Club and Golf Workforce Development Manager assistance with the pres-
entation of our BMI educational programme as well as running a regular programme of 
nationwide networking meetings, workshops, and forums keeps the wider club management 
community well informed. Despite COVID-19 interruptions we were able to run 2 BMI Courses 
during the year.  Stephen’s position is a collaboration between GMA NZ and Golf NZ and is 
fully funded by Golf NZ, which we are extremely thankful for.

 Comprising representatives of NZ Golf, NZ PGA, the Golf Managers Association of NZ, the NZ 
Golf Course Superintendents Association, the Wholesale Retail Sporting Goods Association 
and NZ Golf Tourism the Council has now been in operation for 6 years.
The major focus was planning for the Golf Matters Conference set down for August 7-10, 
2022, at the new Te Pae Convention Centre in Christchurch. At the time of writing, it looked 
like being a successful venture with more than 250 registrations received to date. 

 
Our Association continues to enjoy a close working relationship with CMAA. Their contribution 
to our BMI education programme is enormous and will continue to grow as we move towards 
our goal of having 20 CMAA BMI qualified managers in NZ.
Unfortunately, COVID-19 restricted any NZ delegates attending the CMAA Dallas 2021 Con-
ference. 

We have again worked closely with Golf Management of Australia during the year assisting 
with their BMI programme and working on joint initiatives. One of those will see 4 NZ students 
attend the BMI Review and Exam course in Sydney in November 2022.
The GMA’s Biennial Conference in Melbourne in June 2022 run in conjunction with the Austral-
ian Sports Turf Management Association and from feedback from members was an out-
standing success. 

Thank you
Member’s subscription fees and sponsorship play a big part in balancing our finances and 
we appreciate the support of our members, our sponsors and supporters, Power Turf, Club 
Car, DOTGOLF, John Deere, Club Car, Asahi Beverages, Vero Voting, Office Products Depot, 
EZGO, Golf Industry Central, On Par and Employsure.
Special mention must also be made of our major financial supporter Golf New Zealand. 
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Golf Managers Association of New Zealand

Membership Statistics
The Golf Managers Association of New Zealand has continued to work diligently 
towards meeting the key guidelines set down in the pillars of its strategic plan:

Membership		           Education			         Advocacy
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Membership as of 30 June 2022
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Membership as of 30 June 2022
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PROFIT & LOSS
YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2022
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BALANCE SHEET
YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2022
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2023 BUDGET
2023 2022

Trading Income
Conference Income -$           461$          
Education Fees 53,000$     31,676$     
Executive Recruitment Fees 15,000$     17,849$     
Forum Income 2,250$       3,496$       
Grants & Sponsorship 26,000$     28,637$     
Miscellaneous Income 10$            12$            
Subscriptions 43,950$     28,480$     
Total Trading Income 140,210$   110,612$   

Gross Profit 140,210$   110,612$   

Operating Expenses
Administration 31,420$     13,615$     
Board & Staff Costs 75,456$     58,250$     
Conference Expenses -$           9,915$       
Educational Expenses 17,000$     12,455$     
Forum Expenses 2,100$       2,098$       
Marketing 420$          680$          
Miscellaneous Expenses -$           334$          
Total Operating Expenses 126,396$   97,346$     

Net Profit 13,814$     13,266$     
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2023 CASHFLOW
2023 2022

Cash Flows from Operating Activities
Cash Received From:
Fees, Subscriptions and Other 43,950$     
Receipts from providing goods or services 96,250$     
Other Sources 10$            

Cash was applied to:
Payments to suppliers and employees 126,396$   

Net Cash Flows from Operating Activites 13,814$     

Net Increase / (Decrease) in Cash 13,814$     
Opening Cash 12,912$     
Closing Cash 26,726$     12,912$     

This is represented by:
Bank Accounts and Cash 26,726$     12,912$     
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Golf Managers Association of New Zealand 2022

Executive Board
Matt Owen |  Northern Branch Representative

Matt is the General Manager of Pupuke Golf Club and has served on our board 
for two years.  Matt has a career that has spanned here and South Africa 
both corporate and golf.  Matt is studying towards Certified Club Manager  
accreditation and holds the Membership Portfolio on the board.

Travis Gawler |  Waikato Branch Representative

Travis is the General Manager of Hamilton Golf Club and has served on our 
board for two years.  Travis has a distinguished corporate career, as well as 
experience in the golf industry.  Travis is a Certified Club Manager and serves 
on the Education Committee for GMA.

Amy Sidford |  Central Branch Representative

Amy is the General Manager of Boulcott’s Farm Heritage Golf Club and has 
served on our board for two years.  Amy has been in the golf industry for over 20 
years and brings a wealth of experience to our board. Amy is studying towards 
Certified Club Manager accreditation and holds the Strategy Portfolio.

Mike Williams |  Bay of Plenty Branch Representative

Mike is the General Manager of Mount Maunganui Golf Club.  Mike’s 
background started in squash before he moved into the golf world 11 years ago.  
Matt has served on the board for two years and holds the Marketing and Social 
Media portfolio for the board.

Shelley Duncan |  Southern South Island Branch Representative

Shelley is the General Manager of Otago Golf Club and has served on our board 
for one year.  Shelley is a PGA member and been an active member of the 
industry for over 20 years.  From the tour, to the shop, and now in the executive 
offices Shelley knows the industry like few others.

Vacant |  Northern South Island Branch Representative

Vacant - this could be you.  Are you passionate about our industry?  Work as a 
manager in the Northern South Island?  Member of GMA?  Then we want you.
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Matt Guzik |  Independent Representative

Matt is the General Manager of Tara Iti Golf Club.  Matt has a golfing pedigree 
like few others with over 30 years in the industry working at some of the best 
clubs in the world.  Matt is a Certified Club Manager and the only Certified Club 
Executive outside of the States. Matt serves on the Education Committee.

Richard Nauck |  Indpedent Representative & Board Chair

Richard is the General Manager of Titirangi Golf Club. Richard has worked as 
an executive in both corporate and the golf industry here and in the US.  He 
is a qualified PGA professional and will complete his Certified Club Manager 
accreditation this year.  He holds the Governance and Finance Portfolios.
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Thank You to our Partners

Principal Sponsor

Platinum Sponsor

Educational Supporters
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Thank You to our Partners

Gold Sponsors
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email: eo@golfmanagers.co.nz
www.golfmanagers.co.nz


